
Construction Update:

Construction is beginning at Madison to add air conditioning and expand our campus to make room 
for more programs.  A new library, science lab, maker space and classroom upgrades will be taking 
place this year.  Please watch for signs and enter and exit through the front of the school to ensure 
safety.
 
 
You have a friend in the schooling business!
My name is Sara Lopes and I want to introduce myself as your Parent Facilitator at James 
Madison Elementary. I have been a part of James Madison for the past 10 years.  I look 
forward to assisting families, teachers and administrators in supporting student achievement 
and community engagement. I am excited to be the primary link between families and school 
staff. I look forward to working with the Madison community to make this an exceptional year. 
For school related questions and concerns feel free to contact me at (510) 895-7944 ext. 3077.
 


